LETTERS TO MUSTANG TIMES

Letters to Mustang Times are published as an information exchange service to Mustang Club of America members. Publication of a letter does not constitute an endorsement of content by the Mustang Times staff.

Dear Mustang Times,

Congratulations on your September 1986 issue. This was, in my opinion, your most entertaining and informative issue to date. I especially liked your articles on the CS/GT, the pictures of the various small block intakes, the Swiss Mach I (tortured English and all), the excellent show reports, and last but not least, the "Two Guys and a Car Go West" story by Brad Bowling. I can't wait to see what you have for an encore!

Sincerely, F. L. Beaver, president Rocket City Mustang Club 107 Woodrow Balch Dr., NW Huntsville, AL 35806

Thank you! — Editor

Dear MT,

I'm restoring a GT 1967 fastback Mustang with a 390 V8 and a manual four-speed transmission. I'm writing this letter because I need a little help in locating the position where the GT letters are attached to the front fenders—remember this is not a GTA but a GT. The car has three white stripes (starting with the bottom stripe) running just 1/8" above the bottom of the door. Any help in the location spot of the GT letters would greatly be appreciated.

Thanks, G. B. Kenny

The positioning of the GT letters is the same as the GTA letters. The stripes you mentioned are on the rocker panel and are broken on the fender by a GT or GTA emblem. Where the large center stripe is broken on the fender is the location of the GT emblem. — Editor

Dear MCA:

We want to thank you for the ball caps, T-shirt and back issues of Mustang Times that you contributed as gifts for our recent Mustang show. They were well received and very much appreciated.

Our show was held as scheduled on September 5-6 at the Regency Park Hotel in Overland Park, and it was a huge success. Despite threatening weather conditions, 82 cars participated from across a three-state area. Door prizes and trophies were awarded at the banquet following the show, which was attended by 100 people.

The success of this event was due in large part to the excellent cooperation we received from people like you. Again, our sincere thanks for your support.

Yours truly, Jack Sell Vintage Mustang Club

Dear Editor:

I totally disagree with the letter submitted by Jason Paulmark — August 1986. The Mustang is an American Classic and should continue to be. I know there will never again be Mustangs like the first generation, but we all have to agree, the new Mustangs are getting stronger and stronger every year. To farm this car out to Mazda is sacrilegious to say the least, and will set the Mustang's image back ten years.

I know that Ford is in business to make money, but I believe this issue goes deeper than that. It is a matter of corporate pride. As far as I am concerned it is not too late to change this very important decision. I'll take the current platform to the year 2000 if need be.

I would like to see all members take

up their pens and let Ford know what they think. No matter what you think of this generation, this car must continue, as a Ford, not a Mazda.

> Regards, Ed Ohop 25½ Maple Street Danielson, CT 06239

To the Mustang Club of America:

Let us introduce ourselves. We are the "Suncoast Mustang Club of Florida," located in the beautiful Tampa Bay area of Florida.

Our president, for the third year, Dick Slacter, vice president Ed Adams, treasurer Jane Bliss and secretary Marge Adams.

Our club is proud of its reputation of having very clean and well restored Mustangs.

The membership is always willing to lend a helping hand and share in the knowledge learned in restoring our vintage Mustangs.

Our club has faired well in state and national show competition, with senior division cars, junior division cars and countless very clean street driven cars.

The club has also held benefit shows in bay area malls. One last June for M.A.D.D., where our club was proud to raise and donate \$1,050.00.

We will co-host the most beautiful Mustang show in the southeast at beautiful Cypress Gardens on October 4 & 5. We are excited about our inclusion into the MCA and will work hard to be worthy of our membership.

In closing, we are very proud of our club and all the members for the fine club participation and enthusiasm shown by all the members.

Thank you.

Sincerely, R. A. Wilhelm National Director

